
  
 

Our ref:  NAVI/BRD/5 
Contact:  Ian Fox; harbourmaster@ecan.govt.nz; 0800 32 4636 
 
 

Temporary Exemption Certificate, issued pursuant to: 
Canterbury Regional Council Navigation Safety  
Bylaw 2016 clause 24(1), and clause 45; Attachment  
A (Controls) 
 

 
 
 
 

Name of holder: Timaru Yacht and Powerboat Club (Don Weir 021 056 5399) 
 
Period: 
From: 0001 on 25th of June 2022 to 2359 on 25th of June 2022; or unless revoked by Harbourmaster. 

Area to which Temporary Exemption applies: 
Lake Tekapo – Southern end  

Purpose:  
To allow vessels competing in a powerboat race to travel at speeds exceeding 5 knots within 200 metres of 
shore and within 50 metres of another vessel. 

Exemption:  
Vessels may exceed the 5-knot limit in the reserved area whilst competing on the designated course. 

Conditions: 
All competitor’s, marshals, and safety boat crews are to be fully briefed on the race rules and safety 
procedures including safety plans as provided prior to going on the water. 

1.  Competitors are to be advised that if other unauthorised vessels are on the course and impede 
the racing craft, the normal rules of navigation apply, as directed by Rule 22 and 91 of the 
Maritime Rules.   

2. All persons on board competing boats and safety boats are to wear personal flotation devices 
that comply with New Zealand Standard (NZS) 5823: 1999, NZ S5823: 2001, or NZS 5823: 2005 
– specification for buoyancy aids and marine safety harnesses and lines – or another national 
standard substantially complying with the New Zealand standards. These include US, 
Australian, European and ISO standards.  

3. The race coordinator or his/her representative is to ensure that the racecourse/route is fully 
checked on the race day prior to the race commencing for any hazards man made or natural 
and the hazards are logged and all competitors briefed prior to racing commencing. 

4. Only vessels registered and competing on the designated course shall fall under this exemption. 
 
Issued under delegation by: John Kent                                                Approval date: 26th May 2022 
 
Navigation Safety Officer, Environment Canterbury 

 

 


